الرقم: الدرحة: ١٠٠٠/ ثلاثمانة

امتحان شهادة الدراسة الثانوية العامة دورة عام ٢٠٢٠

(الفرع العلمي) الدورة الثانية الإضافية

(الصفحة الأولى)

اللغة الإنكليانة

(النبه إلى رقم السؤال بحيث يتطابق مع رقم الجواب ولا تنقل صيغة السؤال إلى ورقة الإجابة)

I-Read the following text then do the tasks below:

For over ten years in the 1970s and 80s Bernard Hinault, a very talented French sportsman, dominated the world of cycling.

During his career Hinault gained the nickname 'the badger' on account of his reputation for being extremely competitive and dedicating himself fully to each race. A famous rivalry existed between Hinault and another elite cyclist, Greg Lamond. During the 1986 Tour de France, the two men fought continuously to win the championship, with Lamond emerging as the eventual winner.

Following his retirement in 1986, Hinault did not lose any of his dedication to the world of cycling. Hinault has written several books telling the story of his rise to success; they also include details of the difficulties he had encountered on the way: the crashes, injuries and problems. As one of the best cyclists the world has ever seen, he wrote a book for professional cyclists, giving them tips and realistic advice about how to reach the top. His story shows that becoming the best in any field is a challenge that requires a lot of determination.

(18 marks) Answer the following questions:

- 1. Why was Hinault called 'the badger'?
- 2. Why did Hinault write a book for professional cyclists?
- 3. What does the word (they) refer to?

Find words in the text which mean the following: (10 marks)

- 4. the fact of stopping work because you have reached a particular age
- 5. having a natural ability to do something well

Rewrite these sentences about the text to correct the information: (12 marks)

- 6. In 1986, Lamond lost the Tour de France.
- 7. Hinault's story shows that being the best has nothing to do with determination.

II- Read the following text then do the tasks below:

Chemically speaking, caffeine was first extracted from plants in its pure form in 1820. But now, it can be made in the laboratory. Caffeine is an odourless, slightly bitter solid. When caffeine is removed from the source plant and reduced to its purest state, it forms a white powder. This powdered form of caffeine is very bitter, that is why many drinks containing caffeine also contain lots of sugar or other sweeteners.

Caffeine is used as a stimulant of the heart and nervous system in certain disorders and is found in a number of non-prescription pain-killing preparations. Caffeine may not be addictive in the classic sense, but the body does build up a tolerance over time. Some people find it difficult to function without at least one cup of strong coffee or tea in the morning. The stimulating effects of caffeine are caused by a central nervous reaction. The heart rate increases, blood vessels expand and the brain receives more oxygen. This effect can last up to an hour.

Choose the correct answer a, b or c:

(12 marks)

- 8. Caffeine is used in some medicines to ----- pain. a- stimulate b- activate c- stop
- 9. Caffeine increases the heart rate and the blood vessels ---- size.
 - a- become greater in b- get narrower in
 - c- keep their natural

Match two of the underlined words from the text to the definitions/meanings below:

(12 marks)

- 10. have or hold something within itself
- 11. not in the form of a liquid or gas

Complete the following sentences with information (12 marks) from the text:

- 12. We add sweeteners to caffeinated drinks because
- 13. Caffeine becomes a white powder when it is

يتبع في الصفحة الثانية __

امتحان شهادة الدراسة الثانوية العامة دورة عام ٢٠٢٠

1 Y-1

الرقم: المدة: ساعتان الدرجة: /۳۰۰ ثلاثمانة

الدورة الثانية الإضافية

(الفرع العلمي)

اللغة الإنكليزية

(الصفحة الثانية)

(النبه إلى رقم السوال بحيث يتطابق مع رقم الجواب ولا تنقل صيغة السوال إلى ورقة الإجابة)

III- Complete the following paragraph by filling in the gaps: (18 marks)	VII- Complete the following sentences using clauses: (14 marks)
14. Due to the increase Earth's temperature,	29. When I was on holiday,
15. the ice at the north south poles is melting.	30. If you misuse the equipment,
16. Eventually, many areas of land will flooded.	VIII- Choose the correct words in brackets:
IV- Fill in the spaces with words from the list. Use each word once only: (24 marks) group, storage, refers, cable, crucial	(18 marks) 31. You (can't be, must be) exhausted. You have been working hard recently.
17. The management of data is to the IT	32. Kamal went to the airport (because, in order to) meet his brother.
18. industry and it to the analysis, organisation19. and of information within a computer,	33. We've (come up against, come round) serious problems in our plan to recycle rubbish.
20. or among a of electric devices.	IX- Correct the verbs in brackets: (18 marks)
V- Complete the following dialogue by writing suitable questions or answers. Write at least three words for each question: (32 marks) 21. Salem:?	34. While I (walk) down the street, it began to snow.35. He is very dirty now. He (play) with mud all morning.36. They (build) many factories in our city last
Adnan: Most adults need 8 hours of sleep a day. 22. Salem:? Adnan: It's important to get enough sleep to recharge our mental batteries.	X- Translation: Translate the following sentence into Arabic: (10 marks)
23. Salem:? Adnan: Deep sleepers wake up active and refreshed.	37. The crew on the space station are qualified scientists who share all duties.
Salem: What happens if someone doesn't sleep well?	Translate the following sentence into English: (8 marks)
VI- Rewrite the following sentences as required in brackets: (32 marks)	رعد المسروري أن نحافظ على مصادر مياه 38. الشرب نظيفة.
25. There are too many adverts on television. (use "I wish")	XI- Composition: (50 marks) Write a composition of no less than 80 words on the following topic:
26. Farmers grow crops in the countryside. (make passive voice) 27. "Can you take me to the museum tomorrow?" (report using "He asked me") 28. My neighbour painted his own house.	"Should motorists who drive too fast in residential areas be banned from driving?"
(use the causative verb 'have')	

END OF EXAM انتهت الأسئلة